DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR P.O. BOX 942873, MS-49 SACRAMENTO, CA 94273-0001 PHONE (916) 654-6130 FAX (916) 653-5776 TTY 711 www.dot.ca.gov

September 27, 2014



Serious drought. Help save water!

PUBLIC WORKS :

S Director S Asst. Director

RES#

ArchSvc/Fac

Const/Maint/Fleet
Finance

Design

CommunityDev

ProjectDev

EnvSvc/Traffic

Notes

MF:

Mr. Ogarita Carranza Management Analyst II Monterrey County 168 W. Alisal Street, 2nd Floor Salinas, CA 93901

Dear Mr. Carranza:

Congratulations! I am pleased to inform you that your project shown below has been awarded from Cycle 1 of the Active Transportation Program (ATP). Please be aware that your project may include ineligible items that will not be eligible for reimbursement.

Project Name	ATP Award Amount (\$1,000s)	14-15 Award \$ (\$1,000s)	15-16 Award \$ (\$1,000s)
Castroville Bike/Ped Path and RR Crossing	\$913	913	

Requests for state-only funding must be submitted to the California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) ATP Program Manager no later than October 30, 2014, for consideration. Projects that have been awarded less than \$1M in ATP funds will have priority. The request form can be found in the Interim Active Transportation Program Guidelines, Chapter 22 of the Local Assistance Program Guidelines http://www.dot.ca.gov/hq/LocalPrograms/atp/index.html.

The ATP is a reimbursement program. Therefore, work cannot commence on your project until:

- 1. It is programmed in the current Federal Statewide Transportation Improvement Program (FSTIP),
- 2. Receives an allocation from the California Transportation Commission (CTC),
- 3. If federally funded, receives an authorization to proceed from the Federal Highways Administration.

Mr. Carranza September 27, 2014 Page 2

The next step is to contact your District Local Assistance Engineer (DLAE) who can assist you in the programming, allocation, and authorization processes.

The ATP is intended to fund projects, such as yours, that will encourage increased use of active modes of transportation. Caltrans is very much aware of the nexus of transportation safety and health, and is committed to continue funding projects that will make a difference in California.

Please go to the Local Assistance ATP web page: http://www.dot.ca.gov/hq/LocalPrograms/atp/index.html at the end of September for upcoming ATP webinar dates.

If your project already has its environmental documentation; and it has not been submitted to the CTC, go to http://www.catc.ca.gov/programs/environ.htm for instructions on that process.

If you have any questions about your project or the ATP please contact Teresa McWilliam, ATP Program Manager at 916-653-0328 or Teresa.mcwilliam@dot.ca.gov.

Sincerely,

Malcolm Dougherty

Director

c:

Laurel Janssen, Deputy Director, California Transportation Commission